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RDXA General 
Membership Meeting 

 
No meetings till 

September 
 

Have a great summer! 
 
 

September meeting  
9/15/2009 

 
The Monroe County Emergency 

Operations Center (EOC) 

 

 
Media room, right next to the 

EOC operations center. 
 
 

1190 Scottsville Road 

Exit 17 (Route 383 South) off 390 

 
Mark your calendar now! 

Field Day 
Webster Park 

 
Next weekend 

 June 26, 27 & 28 
 

Friday June 26 
 Noon – 5:00   Set up 
 5:00 - 6:00  Pizza 
 6:00 – dusk   More setup 

 
Saturday June 27 

 7:00 – 8:00  Nutcracker Breakfast 
 8:00 – noon  Set up 
 Noon – 1:00   Lunch 
 5:00 – 6:00  Dinner 

 
Sunday June 28 

 7: 00 – 8:00  Breakfast 
 Noon – 1:00  Lunch 
 4:30   Take down 
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The Podium            Paul Mackanos 
     K2DB 
 

Well guys & gals, it is almost here, FIELD 
DAY, it’s about 2 weeks away as I write 

this short column. Be sure to come to the 
meeting, as there are 2 things to do, 

Nominations and voting in of new officers, and 
a discussion on Field Day Plans. As you are probably 
aware, there are many changes that have happened since 
we voted to defend our #1 2008 finish in 3A. An extra 
military mast that goes to 65 feet, that gives us three now, 
2- 50 footers and a 65 footer, all courtesy of the AWA. The 
county has committed the 100 foot mobile crank up tower 
again, the generator is set, and there is a real good 
possibility (better than 90%) that we will have an 85 or 120 
foot boom (articulated arm). We also have another 2 
element 40 meter beam, (courtesy of W2TZ) band pass 
filters for all bands courtesy of W2FU. I just got an e-mail 
that I have purchased another HD-73 rotor with 2 control 
boxes, mast clamps, and a thrust bearing. These will be 
available for our FD operation. We have had several 
meetings of the Field Day Committees and we will bring 
you up to date on all of it, and what we will still need at the 
meeting. Time is growing short, time to get excited, get 
involved and have a LOAD OF FUN at Field Day. 

73 cu at the meeting. 

 

___________________________________________ 

 

Good by to a good friend – K6PSP                                  

Please join us on June 25th as we wish long-time 
Rochester section member and past chair, Alan Masson, 
good luck on his new adventures in Scotland.    

The Society of Motion Picture and Television Engineers 
next meeting will be June 25, 2009 as a celebration for 
Alan Masson.  Alan last Field Day with the RDXA will be 
this year. Good luck to our departing friend!  
 

http://www.smpte.org/home 

 
___________________________________________ 

Making it to The Dance 
The energy generated by this year’s Field Day is definitely 
palpable in the club! People have varying degrees of 
competiveness that they bring to any activity, but 
regardless of that, whatever level you’re at is surely 
heightened by this year’s attempt to make it to The Dance 
again. As outstanding as last year’s results were, it’s going 
to take even more to fend off the current 3A record 
holders and chief competition, the Cortek Radio Assn, 
W9CA. 

With what’s been unfolding so far, it’s looking quite 
promising! 

Lynn W2BSN, Roy W3RLW, and Duncan K2OEQ made 
another inventory of the AWA Mil-mast hardware, and 
determined that with the purchase of just a couple of 
items, found to be available at Ontario Surplus, a third Mil-
mast could be put together, and could even be extended 
to 65 feet!  

Also at the AWA, the Mil-mast and GOTA A4 that has 
been up since last fall were taken down, packaged up, 
and transported to the antenna staging area at K1PY’s. 
Thanks go to Ed K2MP, Larry W2LB, Doug N2BEG and 
son Jack, Roy W3RLW and AWA member Gib KC2JTU 
for the takedown. 

Also at Vic’s thanks to Larry W2LB, Tom WD8CQB, and 
Fred W2TZ, is Fred’s Force12 40M 2 element Yagi, a little 
80 pound antenna which is intended to upgrade the Phone 
station on that band. 

Lloyd N2PU has again secured the Monroe County 
Office of Emergency Management “100 foot” motorized 
crankup tower! That little beauty is deemed to have been 
a key factor in our success last year. Great to ihave it back 
again and many thanks to Muffy Meisenzahl and the 
Office of Emergency Management. 

 

The shocker and “new thing” for this year is the very likely 
availability of either an 85 or 120 foot articulated arm or 
telescoping boom through a very generous loan from Rich 
DiMarco II at Admar Supply Company! Of course we 



recognize Admar from their many years of providing us, 
through the efforts of Dick N2QKL, with the use of their 25 
kW diesel generators that have regularly provided super 
quiet and reliable service. (Remember the days of 
manually refueling multiple rope-start generators located 
down the road to the Boy Scout cabins?!!!) The delegation 
of Lloyd N2PU, Paul K2DB, and Vic K1PY had all they 
could do to stay in their chairs when this all fell into place. 
Many thanks to Rich and Admar. This will be used also to 
upgrade the Phone station and support the Force12 40M 
beam, plus the 75M dipole. Hopefully it’s the 120 footer – 
apparently it’s more likely than the 85, but we’ll see. 

And believe it or not, there’s much more going on in 
various initiatives. 

Since food is often not far from many minds, we’re again 
fortunate to be able to offer The Field Day Weekend 
Package, highlighted again this year by Saturday dinner 
and Sunday breakfast. Kevin N2VJB is again on board 
and going traditional with a Spaghetti & Meatball dinner 
with salad, garlic bread, and dessert – if in season, 
dessert will be shortcake with fresh strawberries and 
whipped cream. 

Not to be outdone, the Sunday Chefs switch roles this 
year with Pam K2PAM taking over as lead chef with Rick 
W1TY relegated to an appropriately subserviant role. ☺ 
The menu has been posted on the reflector, and in itself is 
something to behold.  

Andy K0SM is grabbing on to the satellite bonus with a 
vengeance, looking to add contacts above and beyond the 
100 point bonus. He’ll also be Beta testing a new Green 
Heron Engineering controller that Jeff W2FU is 
developing – it’ll be cool just to see that. We also have to 
thank Jeff for the loan of a number of band pass filters for 
each station to eliminate RF interference. We’re still not 
sure what caused the RFI to the 20M CW station last year, 
so we’re taking a number of steps to preclude it from 
happening again.  

As you’ve heard, the GOTA station can generate big 
points, and we have an effort this year to squeeze every 
last one of them out and onto the bottom line. Employing 
the “generally inactive” qualification for GOTA ops, Irv 
AF2K, Lloyd N2PU, and Paul K2DB have invited a 
number of truly inactive ops who just happen to still be 
good CW ops, in spite of their lack of on-air activity. And 
per Dan Henderson N1ND, the author of the Field Day 
rules and our guest at the Dinosaur the Friday before the 
Hamfest, this is exactly in the spirit of that rule – “We just 
want to get people on the air.” We intend to capitalize on 
that, and just as we’re quite sure our friends at W9CA do, 
generate 500 CW contacts for the GOTA log, providing us 
with the double points that CW gives you. This is NOT to 
rule out the use of the GOTA station by our own members 
who’d just like to make a couple contacts at a little slower 
pace – the plan is to complete the maximum bonus-
qualified 500 contacts by Saturday night, leaving all of 
overnight (midnight on) and Sunday for “casual operating.” 

 

Another place that we’ll employ CW is to take advantage 
of certain operating periods when three bands are wide 
open and ripe for running. One of these is when 20, 40, 
and 80 all are hot in the early to late evening. Again, since 
CW makes double the points of phone, the phone station 
will switch modes and become 80 CW while the 80/20 CW 
station continues to mine the 20M band until much later. 
So for those overlap periods, we’ll be making CW points 
on 3 instead of 2 bands. We’re also figuring that when we 
get back to phone, we’ll be all that much more in demand 
and will be able to maintain higher rates – especially with 
the improved antennas! 

Bill K2TER is looking, as always, to make the best out of 
VHF with yet more improvements. As last year, he owns 
the top of the county tower, and has plans for new and 
improved antennas. There will also be attempts at activity 
hours and to get the local VHF community to participate.  

In line with that, RDXA is promoting a Field Day Open 
House that will be run by Carolyn N2YPM on Sunday 
morning, 9-noon. Having folks come by and see our 
awesome Field Day operation and see what it takes to be 
national champions is one reason for holding this. We’re 
hoping that a side benefit will be these folks bringing their 
radios and giving us contacts while they’re on site – 
something they probably couldn’t or wouldn’t be inclined to 
do from home.  

With all this, I think it’s quite clear we’re going to have a 
phenomenal Field Day! What it takes to work is YOU 
coming out and just enjoying the whole experience! With 
the scope of the effort, there will be lots to do, and the 
best way to experience something is to take part, not just 
watch. So don’t be reluctant to step up – we really do 



NEED you to do so, and by doing so, enjoying yourself 
even more. Hey, how many can claim to have taken part 
in national championship efforts?!! Be part of it, and get us 
to The Big Dance! 

P.S. Here’s the info that was sent to the RARA Rag and 
was on the Open House posters and handouts at the 
Hamfest. Hopefully it makes you and lots of others 
interested in coming out. See you there! 

RDXA Field Day Open House! 
Come join us for Donuts & Coffee 
Sunday, June 28th 9:00 am to Noon 

While you’re here 

• See what it takes to be National Champions in the 
competitive 3A class (we won #1 in 3A and were #4 
overall in the country last year) 

• See the 100-foot motorized crank-up tower (thank you 
Monroe County Office of Emergency Management)  

• See the 2-element 40 meter beam on the 88-foot 
flagpole 

• See what it takes to put over 5000 contacts in the log 
in 24 hours! 

All this and more, and in your back yard. RDXA’s Field 
Day is at Webster Park, just south of the Campground 
area. 

Want to be part of the action?  

Bring your VHF/UHF gear and give us a contact! You’ll 
be “1C Western New York” 

And you will have been part of (what we hope will be) 
another #1 and Top 10 Field Day! 

DIRECTIONS: 

 
• 590N to 104E 

• Holt Road exit, then left (north) to lake 

• Left on Lake Road to Campground entrance (on 
left) 

• South into Campground 

• Proceed past campground until you reach the site 
-- you won't miss it! 

P.S. Can’t make it? You can still take part by working us 
from home – you’ll be “1D Western New York” for us and 
any other local FD groups – see how many you can find!  

We’ll be W2RDX, plus W2AN on the GOTA station. In the 
context of this Emergency Preparedness Exercise, if this 
was an emergency, could you reach us? We’ll be CQing 
on 40 phone Saturday afternoon after 2pm, and again 
Sunday morning. Or try VHF on the standard VHF/UHF 
frequencies. Make it a personal challenge -- see how 
many of your bands and modes you can work us on, and 
any of the other local FD groups! Good luck! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Congratulations to the brand new (that day) Technician 
licensee Tom Webster KC2VHS (center, in yellow shirt) 
being congratulated by (l-r) Frank WB2PYD, Tom 
KA2GXX and Bob NG2P during Happy Hour at the S&S t 
Friday, June 5th. 
___________________________________________ 

Your Opinion for the DXAC  K2CS 
Please find below comments generated by the DXAC and 
it's members pertaining to "digital" mode based awards. 

If you would, please direct constructive comments to me 
as I'll be compiling them for my report. 

Hello RDXA Members and fellow Atlantic Division DXers, 
During a recent ARRL Programs and Services Committee 
meeting (PSC) there were discussions concerning the 
current DXCC award structure as it pertains to the RTTY 
Award and other digital services. 

As a little background, the RTTY DXCC award was 
created in July 1976 as a non-endorsable award. QSOs 
could be dated back to 1945. In July 1984 the award 
became endorsable. In December 1993 the RTTY award 
became an Honor Roll award. Since then the ARRL has 
allowed the newer digital modes to all be credited to the 
original RTTY award. It is not likely that ARRL will 
eliminate the RTTY DXCC as it stands now, but possibly 
replace it with a separate award. 

The ARRL PSC has now asked the DX Advisory 
Committee to consider recommendations of other digital 
modes in the DXCC program thus several questions are 
presented below for your comment. 

1) Do you feel new digital awards (endorsable or not) for 
additional modes need to be created? 

2) Do you feel the current RTTY award should be 
endorsed by mode? 

3) Do you feel renaming the current RTTY Award to a 
DIGITAL Award and leaving the rest unchanged would be 
an acceptable change? 

4) Your thoughts on start dates for any futures awards. 

5) Your thoughts on present and future band planning for 
Digital services. 

6) Your thoughts on how possible award changes could 
impact future DXpeditions. 

Administrative impact that any new awards might have at 
ARRL Headquarters should not be considered in your 
recommendations. 

As the ARRL DXAC Representative to the Atlantic 
Division, I will consolidate comments and 
recommendations and forward to our DXAC Chairman, 
K4UEE, for his report to the PSC. Please have any 
comments to me by mid July 2009. 

Chris Shalvoy - K2CS - Atlantic Division DXAC 
___________________________________________ 

Rochester Hamfest a Huge Success! 
Wow! The 75th Rochester Hamfest and ARRL Atlantic 
Division Convention at the Barnard Carnival Grounds was 
one for the ages. Great flea market, cool but good 
weather, big attendance, the food was excellent, nice 
banquet and a good group of commercial vendors. I saw 
friends that I hadn't seen at a Hamfest in years! People 
from all around the northeast were in the crowd, and yes 
crowd is the correct word.  

The Barnard Fire Department, who own and manage the 
property, staffed the concession and cooked the food, the 
service was fast and the food was excellent. The banquet 
was well attended, with a buffet of fish, beef tips, chicken, 
pasta and a couple side dishes. Everyone enjoyed the 
variety and the food was great! The banquet was a great 
way to top off a wonderful Hamfest. Great food, great 
people, huge flea market, excellent vendors, big 
attendance and terrific banquet, doesn't get any better 
than that! I hope you were there. 

The first sign of encouragement was listening to the talk-in 
station. With the number of stations calling in you could 
tell the attendance was going to be "okay", but I had no 
idea just how okay it would be. With the change of 
location, there was concern on how the Hamfest would 
turn-out. Changing a Hamfest location can drive 
attendance down, so can changing the date. The RARA 
Hamfest organizers were rightly concerned and were 
holding their collective breath. As soon as I saw the 
parking area, I said wow, this is great. 

Best Call-In Station I've Ever Heard.  
While driving onto Rochester I was listening to the call-in 
station and Brad (I don't know his callsign) was taking 
callsigns for the call-in raffle and giving out directions as 
fast as he could. Since I too needed directions the call-in 
station was much appreciated. The call-in station 
operators also gave out the PL tone frequency very often.  
 
This is a lesson for all of you out there; announce the 
repeater PL tone very often. Don't expect everyone to 
know the PL off the top of their heads, especially those 
from out-of-town. During slow times announce your call 
often, let everyone know that someone is there to offer 
assistance. 



The concession had a wide variety of food to choose from. 
I had the sausage and it was superb. Those Barnard fire 
department guys/gals sure know how to cook. Service 
was great and as fast as they could get you the food, you 
could sit down and eat, and the prices were very low and 
reasonable too. I heard a lot of comments on how good 
the food was and everyone was pleased with the low cost. 
The Barnard FD people were all smiles because they did 
very well with the concession, and if I read their minds 
correctly, they were thinking "these ham guys can eat"! 

The outdoor flea market area was huge! I'm not sure how 
many tailgaters there were, several hundred by the looks 
of it, but there was a lot of terrific used equipment for sale. 
If you were looking for a good used HF radio, you had a 
lot to choose from. The indoor vendor space was decent 
and the club thought ahead and rented a very large tent 
for additional space for the commercial vendors. I spend 
time at each Hamfest talking to the out-of-town vendors, to 
thank them for coming to Western New York. They were 
very happy at the attendance and seemed pleased with 
the business coming their way. I think that they will all be 
back next year and I'm sure that once word gets around 
the Hamfest committee will have the pleasant task of a lot 
of vendor interest for next year's Hamfest. 

An unusual thing happened at the Rochester Hamfest. 
There was a bit of a traffic jam coming onto Maiden Lane 
where the Hamfest is located. What? A traffic jam? Yes 
the traffic caught everyone by surprise but a nice surprise 
if you think about it. Better too many people than too few! I 
waited about 15 minutes to get in, I heard some waited 
longer. As I sat there waiting, I started to laugh. This was 
the final confirmation that the attendance was not only 
good but it was great.  RARA sincerely apologizes to 
those that had to wait and are already planning ahead so 
that the traffic jam will not occur next year. RARA is an 
excellent club and you can be sure things will run like a 
fine clock next year. 

Summary. I usually don't go on and on this much about 
the WNY Hamfest’s, but in this case I have too. Not 
because I used to live in Rochester, and still belong to a 
couple of the clubs there, but because this was the most 
fun I've had at a Hamfest in years. I've been to a lot of 
them. I like a good Hamfest and the WNY Hamfest’s are 
all good ones. I attended 8 or 9 WNY Hamfest’s last year 
and had a good time at each one. Cook me a sausage 
and I'm happy. Or breakfast, I'm easy to please. 

The Rochester Hamfest this year was truly exceptional 
and Thank You to the Rochester Amateur Radio 
Association (RARA) for sponsoring a great event. 

Also, a big thank you to all of the other clubs in the 
Rochester area for supporting RARA, setting up your club 
booths and tents, and being there when RARA needed 
you! Thank you to RRRA, RDXA, RVHFG, Judy from the 
Buffalo NWS for SKYWARN, the RCA club, the Antique 
Wireless Association (AWA), and anyone else I can't 
remember for being there. The Hamfest was truly one we 
will remember for a long time. 

Several reasons to attend a Hamfest:  
You never know what goodie you'll find in the flea market. 
One year I bought a brand new in the box 6 meter yagi for 

about $50 less than the normal price. Another year I found 
a "new" TH3 3-element HF yagi, where only the driven 
element had been used, $50 for a basically new antenna. 
That's a great deal. At the same Hamfest I bought a TA-33 
with a couple broken pieces for $10, a friend of mine had 
all the pieces I needed to put it back together again. Both 
of those HF yagis are on my tower today, $60 for two HF 
yagis and a bit of labor to put them back together, not bad!  

Come and meet your friends, ask them to come along, 
Hamfests are a great place to meet. Bring some stuff to 
sell to offset the travel cost, and pay for a goodie you 
might find. Hamfests are fun, so come to the next one! 

Keith Freeberg N2BEL Educator of the Year Award Peter 
Fournia W2SKY is the first recipient of the Keith Freeberg 
N2BEL Educator of the Year Atlantic Division Award, 
which was awarded at the banquet at the Rochester 
Hamfest. 

Pete had worked very closely with Keith over the years in 
developing, organizing and teaching amateur radio topics 
to scores of people. This award is named after Keith 
Freeberg N2BEL who was very involved in amateur radio 
and amateur radio training in the Western New York 
Section. Keith had a unique ability to teach amateur radio 
to people of all ages. He had an affinity for working with 
young people and was very involved with one of the few 
Radio Coaches programs. It is very fitting that this award 
is dedicated to his memory and that the successful 
candidate demonstrate an ability to successfully train 
people in amateur radio. The emphasis is on quality of 
training and not pure number of people trained.   

Congratulations to Pete W2SKY on this fine and well 
deserved achievement! 

73 Scott W2LC ARRL WNY Section Manager, 
W2LC@arrl.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
RDXA Field Day Presentation 
The RDXA Field Day Presentation from the Dayton 
Contest Forum is now on a link at k3lr.com you can link 
thru as the lower e-mail states or just click on this link: 

http://www.kkn.net/dayton2009/Dayton_FD_W2RDX.pdf 

If you did not see the presentation at Dayton, or our last 
meeting, here is the show minus the audio. 

Great job done by Vic, K1PY 
___________________________________________ 

 

Web Site of the Week  
As announced at the Dayton Contest Forum, CQ's World 
Wide Contest program is taking a big new step into the 



Technology Zone with the Xtreme Category in which 
contesters are encouraged to make the most of the new 
gadgets, software, and remote station links flooding into 
the radio world. A special normalized scoring algorithm will 
be applied, plus there will be an opportunity for recognition 
of meritorious efforts. Restrictions include a limit of one 
signal per band, a single transmitting location, and a 
power limit of 1500 watts or whatever the local rule may 
be remain, but if you've been anxious to jump into the 
deep end of the technology pool - is your year!  

Plaques for the Xtreme category will be donated by K3LR 
in memory of K3TUP. Take a look at page 32 of the June 
2009 CQ magazine for the complete rules, including the 
requirement for advance notification. 

 

___________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KEITH FREEBERG N2BEL EDUCATOR OF THE 
YEAR 
This award is named after Keith Freeberg N2BEL who 
was very involved in amateur radio and amateur radio 
training in the Western New York Section.  

Keith had a unique ability to teach amateur radio to people 
of all ages. He had an affinity for working with young 

people and was very involved with one of the few Radio 
Coaches programs.  It is very fitting that this award is 
dedicated to his memory and that the successful 
candidate demonstrate an ability to successfully train 
people in amateur radio.  The emphasis is on quality of 
training and not pure number of people trained.  

This is the first year for this award and the first recipient is 
Pete Fournia W2SKY.  Pete had worked very closely with 
Keith over the years in developing, organizing and 
teaching amateur radio topics to scores of people. 

Please join us in congratulating these Atlantic Division 
Award winners for this year! 
_________________________________________ 

 

Thank you  
Let’s give a big hand and a round of applause to our 
webmaster, Scott K2ZS, webmaster@nyqp.org  for 
spending a  tremendous amount of time designing and 
uploading the  site. 
___________________________________________ 

 
Thank you Mike Crawford for the shot of all the RDXA FD-
2008 T-shirts at the last meeting 
___________________________________________ 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                
  

 

 

 

 

August 8, 2009 – Howard, NY 



Admission: $5.00 
One free flea market or inside table space per ticket. 

(i.e. - 3 tickets = 3 flea market or table spaces. Limit 5.)  
All spaces first come, first served.  Bring your own tables. 

 

 

Talk-In Frequency: 145.190 (-) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K.L.A.R.A. Hamfest 

Schedule of Events 

  6:00 Vendor Admission 

  7:00 Open to the Public 

  7:00 Hearty Breakfast 

 Hosted by: 
    Keuka Lake Amateur Radio Association 

About 40 miles west of Corning, 70 miles south of Rochester, between 
Hornell & Bath.  Just off I-86/17 at Exit 35 (easy  
on, easy off).  Follow signs to the Howard Community  
Building, about ½ mile from the exit.                                

Contacts/Info: 
Email: hamfest@xdrcertified.com 

Website:  www.klara.us 
Annie Torrey, W2AGT  (607)276-6011 
Roy Koehler, KB2WXV  (607)566-3688 

 

*Ladies Event – Scrapbooking Workshop 8 a.m.-1 p.m. 

Contact Debbi Koehler, KB2WEY (607)566-3688 to reserve your scrapping 
space, or for more information. 



Propagation 11 years ago  AD5Q’s notes 
     from Cycle 22 

June 1998 Forecast                 Flux Range 96-125 
Summer approaches. Daytime MUF's are declining due to 
the heating and thinning of the ionosphere. Up to now, this 
has not adversely effected DX propagation. Late spring 
also brings us high MUF's at night. This is the time of year 
when daytime and nighttime MUF's approach each other 
and open paths which span areas of both day and night. 
This is especially noticeable at the peak of the solar cycle, 
when 15 Meters opens for worldwide propagation almost 
24 hours a day.  

We are still early in the cycle, but should look for unusual 
openings on the high bands because this is the season for 
them. With fluxes usually around 100, signals on 15 are 
still sparse. There are openings to Asia well after dark, 
and occasional signals from Europe in the afternoon. The 
east/west paths are fine, with VK/ZL coming through 
strong in the evening. Things will be much different with 
the flux goes above 150 - maybe next year.  

17 Meters is more interesting. We are finding many of the 
same openings as on 20. Well into the evening we find 
polar openings and European sigs, along with the 
expected openings to the Pacific. Asian paths are open in 
the morning, including the high latitude path to southeast 
Asia. All these windows open on 15 at sunspot peaks, and 
17 will also be much improved.  

The thinning ionosphere is already effecting 10 & 12 
Meters, which don't get much attention during the summer 
months. Daypath MUF's are at their lowest in July, which 
is a month of rapid deterioration for 15 Meter propagation. 
For now, we can enjoy the occasional nightpath signals on 
this band through June.  

20 is open well past midnight nowadays. The path to 
Russia and Siberia is open through the evening, though 
ham radio activity in the CIS has dropped in recent years. 
The band just doesn't sound as busy anymore. The 20 
Meter opening swings to Europe later in the evening as 
sunrise sweeps over that continent. This DX is workable 
well past midnight. In the morning 20 brings us awesome 
conditions to Asia - all of it. Westerly long path should also 
be watched in the morning. Most of this activity will be 
from South Africa.  

High QRN levels have brought an end to most activity on 
40 Meters and lower. The overheated ionosphere will 
soon be effecting all bands 15 and up. This leaves 17 and 
20 Meters for most summer DX work.  

Sporadic E season is with us now, bringing short skip to 6 
& 10. Operation on 10 SSB requires an account with the 
10-10 organization. The novices will tell you all about it if 
you don't have one. There is a fee, and I have often 
wondered if this was legal.   http://www.qth.com/ad5q/ 
___________________________________________ 
 
Forecast of Solar and Geomagnetic Activity  
 

17 June - 13 July 2009 
Forecast of Solar and Geomagnetic Activity 
17 June - 13 July 2009 Solar activity is expected to be 
very low. No proton events are expected at 
geosynchronous orbit. The greater than 2 MeV electron 
flux at geosynchronous orbit is expected to be at normal 
flux levels. 
 
Geomagnetic field activity is expected to be at quiet levels 
during most of the period. However, there will be a chance 
for unsettled conditions during 30 June - 01 July. 
connditions are expected during 05 - 08 June. 

 
More at: http://www.sec.noaa.gov/radio/ 
___________________________________________ 

From the Editor    N2TWI 

First I want to apologize for the lateness of this 
publication. The month has been very crazy for me as 
life has been lately.  With that said, this will be my 
last month as editor.  I wish to thank Dave Wright 
N2CK for volunteering to take this over starting with 
the September issue.  
 
I have done the newsletter for the last 3 years and it 
has been fun. It certainly is a wonderful way to keep 
in touch with what is going on in the club. 

Everyone has been wonderful in submitting pictures 
and articles. Without those there would be nothing 
for me to publish in the newsletter. The success 
belongs to the club as a whole. I trust you will be as 
good in the future for Dave.   

Thank you for a great few years and see you at the  
S&S! 

Gayle Shalvoy 
N2TWI 



Rochester DX Association 
W2RDX rdxa.com 

This Bulletin is the official organ of the Rochester DX 
Association and is published monthly, September through June. 
Email your articles, tidbits, ham ads, etc. to Gayle, N2TWI at 
the addresses below by the second Tuesday of the month for 
inclusion in that month’s issue. 

Al those with an interest in amateur radio and DXing and 
contesting are cordially invited to any meeting and to join 
RDXA. Meetings are held at 19:30 local time on the 3rd Tuesday 
of each month, September through June. 

President----------------- -------------------------Paul Mackanos – 
K2DB/k2db@k2db.org 
Vice President--------Ken Boasi-N2ZN/ n2zn@rochester.rr.com  
Treasurer------------------Irv Goodman – AF2K/af2k@juno.com 
Secretary -------Carey Magee – K2RNY/k2rny@frontiernet.net 
 
Board of Directors 
Carey Magee – K2RNY ------------------ k2rny@frontiernet.net 
Doug Stewart – N2BEG ------------- stewarts@rochester.rr.com 
Lynn Bisha – W2BSN ------------------lbisha@rochester.rr.com 
Chris Shalvoy – K2CS---------------------K2CS/chris@k2cs.net 

Appointed Positions 
DX Chairman ------------------------------- Chris Shalvoy, K2CS 
Packet Cluster Sys Op ------------------------ Bob Hunter, NG2P 
Webmaster -------------------------------------- Scott Hoag, K2ZS 
Contest Chairman ------------------------------Ken Boasi , N2ZN 
Membership Chairman -------------------Carey Magee, K2RNY 
 
Newsletter Editor --- Gayle Shalvoy, N2TWI/ges@rocsoft.com 
NG2P Packet Cluster --------------------------------144.910 MHz 
------------------------Telnet: ng2p.ham-radio-op.net / Port 7300 

 
Membership Dues can be sent to: 
Regular membership - $20.00 

 Family Membership   -   $5.00 
 Full Time Student      - $10.00  
 
 Carey Magee 
 69 Fairview Crescent 
 Rochester, NY  14617 

Any other correspondence to: 
Irv Goodman 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

www.paulmackanos.com 

Paul Mackanos – K2DB 

92 Schilling Lane 

Rochester, NY 14618 
, 

-   

Professional Home Inspection

800-822-7579 

585-223-4230 


